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FACA, 5 U.S.C. Appendix (Pub. L. 92– 
463). The NSTAC advises the President 
on matters related to national security 
and emergency preparedness (NS/EP) 
telecommunications and cybersecurity 
policy. 

Agenda: The NSTAC will hold a 
conference call on February 20, 2020, to 
discuss issues and challenges related to 
NS/EP communications. The meeting 
will include: discussions with senior- 
level Government stakeholders, and a 
status update on the NSTAC Software- 
Defined Networking subcommittee, the 
current study which tasked the 
committee with examining the impact of 
SDN on the Government’s NS/EP 
functions, to include identifying the 
challenges and opportunities provided 
by SDN and assessing the use of SDN 
and other virtualization technologies in 
support of national security. There will 
also be discussion on potential NSTAC 
study topics. 

Dated: January 6, 2020. 

Helen Jackson, 
Designated Federal Officer, NSTAC. 
[FR Doc. 2020–00530 Filed 1–14–20; 8:45 am] 
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DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 
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30-Day Notice of Proposed Information
Collection: OneCPD Technical
Assistance and Capacity Building
Needs Assessment; OMB #2506–0198

AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: HUD is seeking approval from 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for the information collection 
described below. In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD is 
requesting comment from all interested 
parties on the proposed collection of 
information. The purpose of this notice 
is to allow for 30 days of public 
comment. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: February 
14, 2020. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
Control Number and should be sent to: 
HUD Desk Officer, Office of 
Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Washington, 
DC 20503; fax: 202–395–5806, Email: 
OIRA Submission@omb.eop.gov 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Anna P.Guido, Reports Management 
Officer, QMAC, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 7th Street 
SW, Washington, DC 20410; email her at 
Anna.P.Guido@hud.gov or telephone 

202–402–5535. This is not a toll-free 
number. Person with hearing or speech 
impairments may access this number 
through TTY by calling the toll-free 
Federal Relay Service at (800) 877–8339. 
Copies of available documents 
submitted to OMB may be obtained 
from Ms. Guido. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that HUD is 
seeking approval from OMB for the 
information collection described in 
Section A. 

The Federal Register notice that 
solicited public comment on the 
information collection for a period of 60 
days was published on October 31, 2019 
at 84 FR 58407. 

A. Overview of Information Collection

Title of Information Collection:
OneCPD Technical Assistance and 
Capacity Building Needs Assessment. 

OMB Approval Number: 2506–0198. 
Type of Request: Extension of 

currently approved collection. 
Form Number: None. 
Description of the need for the 

information and proposed use: 
Application information is needed to 
determine competition winners, i.e., the 
technical assistance providers best able 
to develop efficient and effective 
programs and projects that increase the 
supply of affordable housing units, 
prevent and reduce homelessness, 
improve data collection and reporting, 
and use coordinated neighborhood and 
community development strategies to 
revitalize and strengthen their 
communities. 

Information Collection Number of 
respondents 

Frequency of 
response 

Responses 
per annum 

Burden hour 
per response 

Annual burden 
hours 

Hourly cost 
per response Annual cost 

Targeted Needs As-
sessment .................. 120.00 1.00 120.00 52.00 6,240.00 $64.16 $400,358.40

Total ...................... 120.00 ........................ ........................ 52.00 6,240.00 64.16 400,358.40 

B. Solicitation of Public Comment

This notice is soliciting comments
from members of the public and affected 
parties concerning the collection of 
information described in Section A on 
the following: 

(1) Whether the proposed collection
of information is necessary for the 
proper performance of the functions of 
the agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 

(2) The accuracy of the agency’s
estimate of the burden of the proposed 
collection of information; 

(3) Ways to enhance the quality,
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and 

(4) Ways to minimize the burden of
the collection of information on those 
who are to respond; including through 
the use of appropriate automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submission of responses. 

HUD encourages interested parties to 
submit comment in response to these 
questions. 

C. Authority

Section 3507 of the Paperwork
Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35. 

Dated: December 19, 2019. 

Anna P. Guido, 
Department Reports Management Officer, 
Office of the Chief Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2020–00533 Filed 1–14–20; 8:45 am] 
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